

First Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Serbia Ivica Dacic received today Ambassador of the Russian Federation in Belgrade Alexander Chepurin.

The upcoming meeting of the OSCE Parliamentary Assembly featured as one of the topics in the meeting, as well as Finland's refusal to issue visas to members of the Russian delegation. Minister Dacic informed Ambassador Chepurin that he had written a letter to Finnish Minister for Foreign Affairs Timo Soini, requesting him to reverse the decision that violates the spirit of the OSCE.

Moreover, the Serbian Foreign Minister acquainted Ambassador Chepurin with the RS Government's stance with regard to the draft resolution on Srebrenica submitted to the United Nations Security Council.